To: Paul Habib[paul.habib@lacity.org]

Cc: Jose Huizar[jose.huizar@lacity.org]; Zenay Loera[zenay.loera@lacity.org]

From: Richelle Rios

Sent: Mon 9/24/2018 12:35:18 AM

Subject: Re: 710 tenants

I communicated with the group that we have a draft motion that the office is still working on. I also shared that the office was having discussions with appropriate city staff regarding some of the language. They haven't felt a sense of urgency from us. I told them that we were going to change that. Zenay and I spoke yesterday about a good plan to move forward. She had a great idea about scheduling a site visit. We also discussed the possibility of discussing the matter in committee like you did with Exide. And we talked about meeting with Caltrans and pulling together a working group with Wendy to work through the resident's issues. Let's talk.

Zenay, I spoke with Lisa today and told her that you would reach out to her tomorrow or Tuesday to coordinate something.

Thanks!!!

Sent from my iPhone

On Sep 23, 2018, at 4:24 PM, Paul Habib < paul.habib@lacity.org > wrote:

We have a draft motion that we are vetting with HCID and expect to introduce within a week. We'll follow up with him this week.

On Sun, Sep 23, 2018, 3:09 PM Jose Huizar < jose.huizar@lacity.org > wrote:

Richelle attended a meeting in el Sereno with 710 tenants and were frustrated that my office hadn't responded to motion I said I will do etc. I spoke with Hugo Garcia and suggested we may be able to bring him in on hourly basis to work on the matter for our office. Richelle spoke with zenay on issue and they are planning on how to address from city side. Please contact him ASAP and see if something can be worked out to build our capacity in this issue.

Sent from my iPhone